
 

 
Public Notice 

Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) Program 
Proposed Goal FFY 2019-2021 

 
In accordance with requirements of the U.S. Department of Transportation as set forth in 49 
C.F.R. Part 26, the Jackson Municipal Airport Authority (JMAA) hereby notifies the public of its 
proposed Disadvantaged Business Enterprises (DBE) triennial overall goal of 21.3% on U.S. DOT-
assisted contracts. JMAA anticipates that 100% of the goal will be achieved through race-conscious 
methods. The overall goal is for a three-year period from Federal Fiscal Years (FFY) 2021-2023 
beginning October 1, 2020 and ending September 30, 2023. 

 
Public Information Session 
A virtual public information session on the goal and methodology will be held Friday, April 23, 
2021, 11:00 am to 12:00 pm.  To join the meeting follow the Zoom link below: 
 
https://jmaa.zoom.us/j/99647086965?pwd=RHNsN3RKd29pYjNZRjM4eVZHV3FiUT09 
 
If you will be joining the meeting by telephone, see below for additional information: 

Dial by your location  
        +1 301 715 8592 US (Washington DC)  
        +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago)  
        +1 646 558 8656 US (New York)  
        +1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma)  
        +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston)  
        +1 669 900 9128 US (San Jose)  
Meeting ID: 996 4708 6965  
Passcode: 141956  
Find your local number: https://jmaa.zoom.us/u/aeIDQC4h1E  

Request for Public Comment on Proposed DBE Goal 
The proposed DBE goal and methodology is available for review on the website: 
https://jmaa.com/partner-with-us/disadvantaged-business-enterprise-information-dbe/. 
If you would like to have a physical copy mailed to you, please contact us at the phone number 
or email below. 

 
JMAA staff is available for a virtual in-person meeting or phone call to respond to inquiries 
and receive comments on the DBE goal. Please reach Jack Thomas, JMAA at 601.360.8615 or 
jthomas@jmaa.com. 

 
For those unable to provide verbal or written comments through one of the means above, 
written comments may be sent to the Attention of the DBE Program Office: 
 

Jackson Municipal Airport Authority 
P.O. Box 98109 

Jackson, MS 39298-8109 
 
JMAA will consider all comments received by May 24, 2021 before submitting its goal due to the 
Federal Aviation Administration on May 28, 2021. 


